
Special Committee Meeting Friday Oct 6th 22. 

 

Present: Reg Whitworth in the Chair. 

Messrs G Robson, J H Taylor, S W Herbert, W C Morris, A Lees, A Morris and J Gibson. 

 

The meeting was called for the purpose of reviewing the report of Messrs Whitworth and Gibson in 

respect to the selection of applicants for Caretaker and a final appointment if suitable. 

 

Messrs Whitworth and Gibson reported that they had selected three applicants; each of which had 

been supplied with the necessary form of particulars to fill in; only two had replied and one was 

ruled out on account of his asking too much as salary. Mr & Mrs Nield were then interviewed and 

considered in every way suitable for the post and it had been arranged that they should be present 

at this meeting for the Committee to interview them. The Committee then interviewed the 

applicants Mr & Mrs Nield and considered that they were in every way suitable and the motion of Mr 

Whitworth seconded by Mr W C Morris that Mr & Mrs Nield be appointed Caretakers and Caterers at 

a joint inclusive salary of £3 per week was carried unanimously. 

 

It was moved and seconded that the Secretary write Mr & Mrs Butcher asking when they are 

prepared to vacate the premises and requesting a reply during next week. (Carried). 

 

Reg Whitworth 

Chairman 

 

 

Committee Meeting Saturday Oct 21st 1922. 

 

Present: Reg Whitworth in the Chair. 

Messrs J Lochead, H Slatter, W C Morris, G Robson, Reg Bennett, F L Eaton, W H Andrew, S W Herbert 

J H Taylor and J Gibson 

 

Minutes of last Committee Meeting and two Special Meetings were read and confirmed. 

 

The following duly nominated and seconded was passed for full membership. Mrs Lawson, Henry 

Square, Ashton. 

 

The following accounts were passed for payment: M Maclean & Co 4/6/1, S Travis 6/6/7, S 

Sidebottom Ltd 3/5/1, T Gilbert 3/4/3, Elias Wild & Sons 2/15/8, Ashton Gas Co 4/18/-, J W Burton 

2/6/-, Walker & Hall 5/2/-,W E Parkinson & Sons, 1/1/-, Misses Schofield 8/7, Ashton Waterworks 

Committee 4/5/6, Water Rate 1/7/4, James Gledhill 21/10/- J Gibson & Sons, 6/6/-, J Andrew & Co 

1/18/9, Club House Rent 20/-/-, Total £89-0-10. 

 

A letter was read from the Manchester & District Master Printers Golfing Society saying that they 

appreciated very much the courtesy of the Club in inviting them to play their recent competition on 

the course and W H Andrew supported same. 

 

A letter was read from the newly appointed Caretakers Mr & Mrs J Nield saying that they would 

endeavour to discharge their duties to the satisfaction of the Committee and Members. 

 



A letter from the Golf Clubs Protection Association was read and it was decide to let same lie on the 

table. 

 

A letter from the Ladies Secretary “Mrs A Hall” asking the Committee to provide a replica for the Mrs 

Woodcock Cup was read and considered and it was decided that a Candlestick memento be 

provided annually.  

 

The House Committee had nothing to report. 

 

The Greens Committee had nothing to report except that the new professional “F E Dennis” had 

commenced duties and that new pattens were required for the horse and it was decided that same 

be purchased. 

 

The Handicap Committee reported that several handicaps had been revised, also gave a list of the 

various winners of prizes. 

 

The appointment of the various Committees was then made as follows: 

 

House Committee:- Reg Whitworth, S W Herbert, A Lees, W C Morris, Reg Bennet and J Gibson. 

Greens Committee:- Reg Whitworth, H Slatter, W H Andrew, A Morris, G Robson, F L Eaton, J H 

Taylor and J Gibson. 

Handicap Committee:- Reg Whitworth, W H Andrew, G Robson, A Morris, H Slatter, Reg Bennett and 

J Gibson. 

 

The Captain, Mr Whitworth reported that he had interviewed the President Mr Kenworthy respecting 

his views on “Sunday Golf” as decided at the Annual Autumn Meeting and that he had stated that he 

was opposed to same. 

 

Attention then called to the foot Bridge crossing the stream in the gully “No 13” and it was thought 

to be dangerous by some of the members. It was decided to leave same to be dealt with by the 

Secretary. 

 

The question of Mr & Mrs Butcher giving vacant possession of the House was left until the next 

meeting. 

 

It was decided that during the Winter, the various Sub-Committee meetings shall be held on the first 

Friday in each month and the General Committee on the 2nd Friday. 

Reg Whitworth 

Chairman. 


